
Bill Summary 

H.F. 1400 
As amended by H1400DE1 

 Subject Working family credit eligibility expanded to individuals without 

Social Security numbers 

 Authors Lee, L. and others 

 Analyst Sean Williams 

 Date February 9, 2023 

Summary 

Under current law, taxpayers must be eligible for the federal earned income credit to claim the 
Minnesota working family credit. 

To claim the credit, section 32(m) of the Internal Revenue Code requires taxpayers to include 
the Social Security number of the taxpayer, the taxpayer’s spouse, and any qualifying children 
to claim the credit. This prohibits taxpayers from claiming the credit if they file with a Social 
Security number not valid for work, an individual taxpayer identification number (ITIN) other 
than a Social Security number, or adoption taxpayer identification numbers (ATIN). 

H.F. 1400 allows taxpayers to claim the Minnesota working family credit, even if the taxpayer, 
the taxpayer’s spouse, or the taxpayer’s qualifying child do not have a Social Security number 
valid for work. 

Minnesota House Research Department provides nonpartisan legislative, legal, and information services to the Minnesota 
House of Representatives. This document can be made available in alternative formats. 

www.house.mn/hrd | 651-296-6753 | 155 State Office Building | St. Paul, MN 55155 


